CONTOOCOOK VALLEY SCHOOL DISTRICT
Notice of Public Hearing

Tuesday, March 5, 2024
7:00 p.m.

SAU #1
Board Room
106 Hancock Road
Peterborough, NH 03458
In accordance with RSA 198:20-c,ll, a public hearing will be held by the Contoocook Valley
School District for the purpose of expending funds from the ConVal Building Capital
Reserve Trust Fund.

Richard Dunning, Chairman
Contoocook Valley School Board

MINUTES
Richard Dunning called the Public Hearing opened at 7:00 p.m.

Kimberly Saunders said this hearing is for roof engineering for the Peterborough
Elementary School roof which is over 25 years old.

Tim Grossi, Facilities Director, reported that several weeks ago there was a breach in
the roof. It was brittle and the rubber membrane leaked. The roof leak was
fixed. The gym was shut down for four weeks.

Money to hire a roof engineering consultant for design and to oversee the bid process
is what is being asked in the amount of $17,716.20.

Dick Dunning asked the School Board present if there were any questions for Mr.
Grossi.

Dick Dunning asked the public if there were any questions.
Dick Dunning said that hearing no questions, he asked that a motion be entertained.

Mr. Dunning further informed that the Public Hearing has to remain open for a period
of 30 minutes. WIII continue with our board meeting and return.

Katherine Heck moved to approve the request for roof engineering in the
amount of $17,716.20.

Liz Swan seconded. Unanimous.

Dick Dunning closed the Public Hearing at 7:31 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Brenda Marschok



